Sts. Mary and John Parish Council Meeting Minutes

November 18, 2021

At 5:59 pm Father Alex opened the meeting with a prayer

Present: Council members - Jenny and Dan DiLegge, Gail Coates, Diane Altstadt,  Pat Kerstiens, Sheryl Lemmer. Also present-Fr. Alex  and Deacons Dennis Russell and Tom Kempf,  Daryl Schutz (Finance Committee).  Not present: Stan Lindauer

Minutes:  Diane made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting; Sheryl seconded and motion carried.

Monthly reports: 

Outreach – Pat Fitzsimmons submitted a report concerning the food pantry, St. Vincent de Paul and Christmas Year Round.
Finance – Daryl.  See written report.  

Updates: 
Follow up on items from strategic planning. We had over 100 responses to the ministry survey.  Kim and Lee are preparing spreadsheets. Renatta and her sister are helping Gail and Pat follow up with organization of volunteers.
Capital Campaign (Church Roof and Buildings  Facade work) Fr. Alex is waiting to hear from Troy Schreiber from Bunge Construction with cost figures for facade work.  Roof committee met and most recent figures are $757,000 for slate roof with 150 year warranty and $602,000 for a synthetic roof with a 75 year warranty.
Mention was made about the upcoming Advent Reflection “The Search” December 4. Advent Reflection books are available in church.
Sheryl noted individuals have asked her if there will be a Lenten Way of the Cross with women of the scripture again as was lead this past year.  Also, request was made (Diane) about having a contemporary way of the cross as was held in the past.

Pastor's Remarks:
It was decided the parish council gathering for reflection and celebration “Christmas Party” would be

 6 PM December 16 at the Parish Rectory.  The meal will be potluck. Discussion of “Everyday Apostles” will be held for the December council mtg. 

Fr. Alex noted there would be an all night vigil from 8 PM Tues Nov 30 - to 8AM Wed Dec 1 Culminating with Adoration. Individuals are being asked to sign up for the 12 hr vigil. The United States Supreme Court will meet 12/1/2021 to hear arguments regarding Roe vs. Wade.  Father asked for prayers for victims and those affected by abortion.
At 6:39 Sheryl made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Gail seconded and motion carried.
Closing Prayer was lead by Sheryl, a prayer of thanks and forgiveness. Jenny will lead prayer for the 

Next parish council meeting,  set for Thursday, Dec. 16, at 6 pm.

